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The Honorable Stephen L. Johnson
Administrator

Environmental Protection Agency
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20460-0001

Dear Administrator Johnson:

The Energy Policy Act of 2005, which was signed into law (Pub. Law 109-58) by the
President on August 8, 2005, contains new authorities in Section 392 to help facilitate siting and
construction of new refineries. Pursuant to the authority provided by Section 392, the
Administrator can accept consolidated permit applications from a refiner and is authorized to
enter into memoranda of agreements with other Federal agencies and States to coordinate
consideration of refinery applications.

The new law also allows the Administrator to provide financial assistance to States to
hire needed personnel to consider refinery permits and provide technical and legal assistance to
states to facilitate their review of applications to build new refineries.

In order to assess the progress the Administration has made in implementing the new law,
please provide responses to the following questions, by no later than close of business
Wednesday, September 28, 2005:

I. Have any refiners submitted a consolidated application for permits required from
the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)? If so, please identify the refiner and
the circumstances of the permit application. Have any refiners inquired about the
use of this provision? If so, who, and what locations are being considered?

2. Has the EPA entered into any memoranda of agreement with other Federal
agencies to coordinate consideration of refinery applications and permits among
Federal agencies? If not, when do you intend to do so? Have any other Federal
agencies approached the EPA to enter into memoranda of agreement to coordinate
refinery permit applications?
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3. Has the EPA entered into memoranda of agreement with any State? Have any
such discussions been initiated by the EPA?
4. With respect to financial assistance and technical, legal, or other assistance that

EPA 1s authorized to provide to State governments to facilitate review of new
refinery permit applications, does the EPA intend to wait until there is a specific
application from a refiner in order to determine the type and amount of assistance
or can such assistance be provided in advance? What amount of funding and how
many full-time-equivalents (FTEs) does the EPA think will be involved in
implementing Section 392(c) and (d).

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. If you have any questions regarding this

request, please contact me or have your staff contact Dick Frandsen, Senior Minority Counsel
with the Committee at (202) 225-3641.
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